
Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Tuesday 01 May 2019 at 7.30 at Julian’s

Present:  Julie Gibson (Convenor), JG, Vanessa Halhead VH, Peter Moffatt, PM, Julian Paren, JP, Martin Sherring, MS, Anne Thomas, AT

Appointment of Minute Keeper:  JP
1. Apologies
Sheila Currie, SC

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes of meeting 19 March 2019
	Accepted
	

	2. Matters arising 
	Orchard survey.  No progress and agreed to end enquiries.
Canva, creation of posters. In hand.  PM progressing with Wendy for numbers and suitable date. 

Comms Group. JG reported that there was no response to Newsletter request for new recruits to Comms Group.  

Ethical Food Conference. MS will continue to seek for others interested in such an event, including Emma Whitham, and those involved in MOO Food and Dingwall Food Assembly.  

Black Isle Bicycles. To conclude the financial settlement for 2018 (50:50 split) and for 2019 (75:25) Julian agreed to liaise with Jon Palmer and ensure all maintenance costs were included in the settlement.

Green Films.  Martin reported that Sharon Bain would organise six Take One Action Films at the Muir Hub with TBI paying for the film hire.  One film would be related to plastic waste. 

Website.  Training for PM agreed last Admin Meeting.

PM expects to take to autumn to store web archive material on external hard drive, and possibly circumvent extra storage charges from Calico that they have hinted.  

NK Community Larder.  Anne put fridge on hold as higher priority is to ensure survival of NK Costcutter shop. RANK Facebook page now promotes shop as business of the month. Julian mentioned he had inspected the MOO Community Fridge one afternoon and its contents were worth less than £1.

North Kessock.  Anne commented that new member Maarianne Macleod had helped at the NK Market.  She has an electric car and is struggling to get Tulloch’s to agree to the installation of a charger for it, Anne commented that the residents association had had a meeting with Tulloch Homes asking them to install electric car charging but they said it was too late. It is  worry that they are not yet planning to incorporate electric charging facilities in homes they are to build in 5 years time. Pressure needs to be brought on all developers to include electric charging as the trend is for most electric cars to be charged at home as range increases.
	PM

MS  

JP

PM



	Items for decision
	
	

	1. Plans for Black Isle Gathering 2019
	Agreed to have a TBI stall and focus on the activities and materials being developed by Drastic Plastic for the Inverness Science Fair.  Julian agreed to give a Climate Change Talk in a room if one was to be available at some time in the day.

UNCLEAR WHO AGREED TO COMMUNICATE WITH BIG ORGANISERS.

Vanessa thought BIG could be used to publicise Scotland Rural Action.
	JP

ALL to CONSIDER BEING TBI LINK WITH BIG


	2. Transition Talks- the Future

	Meeting agreed the concept had worked well with ample time for personal views and suggestions on the topics so far discussed.  Agreed Fortrose Café was a good venue.  

Meeting endorsed Sheila Currie’s suggestion for an evening on Reskilling – skills needed in a world of transition.  Date to be decided. 21 May? 22 May?  After this talk the series would be restarted in the autumn after a break for the summer.
	

	3. Black Isle Show and Drastic Plastic Group
	Julie explained that by chance at the close of a Drastic Plastic event in the Muir Hub, Penny Hepburn had met Stephen Mackenzie, one of the organisers of the Black Isle Show.  Stephen asked Penny whether Drastic Plastic would like to do some activities at the next Black Isle Show.  TBI Admin gave this their full support saying that TBI would be happy to provide extra assistance, and Penny confirmed later that she would be meeting Stephen again and discussing it further.  
	

	4. SCCAN loss of £10k funding
	Scottish Government has cut SCCAN budget by £10k, equivalent to losing their one paid post.  SCCAN also hosts Transition Scotland.  SCCAN has asked for help.  After a discussion on whether SCCAN would like the certainty of annual donations or a one-off payment, and discussing a range of figures, Admin Group agreed to donate £500 to SCCAN through their on-line donate button.  JP would use the new TBI Credit card to effect the payment.  
	JP

	Items for Discussion/ Information/Update/
	
	

	5. Membership and update to structure diagram
	No new members.

Julie was updating the diagram and had a few queries.  

Should the diagram include local contacts and did we know who they were (and did the local contacts know as well) Did we need more? Do we need Local Contacts?

Was there still an Inner Transition Group?  Leader?

Anne Thomas agreed to be the contact for Travel and Black Isle Bicycles.  Peter Moffatt agreed to be the contact for Communications.
	ALL TO CONSIDER

AT

PM

	6. Treasurer’s Report
	Julian had circulated the spreadsheets from Callum including a comparison of FY 2017-2018 with FY 2018-2019.  He noted that TBI had made a profit over the year and had had a larger income from the Potato Day than in the previous year for the same expenditure, possibly due to the timing of the payments.   Markets had made more profit with the new Fortrose Market adding to income.

Julian confirmed that the £2500 donation to Drastic Plastic from ROWAN had not yet arrived.  Julie agreed to talk to Trish McKeggie about the winding up of ROWAN.
	

	7.  Fortrose Market
Markets/Market Managers’payment
	Julian did not know if Market Organisers knew that their fee was increasing by £10 a month.  He expected the TBI liaison Committee member to have informed the organiser.  

Peter said Market Organisers in general were not proactively publicising their market and he thought it should be in their Job Description.  Peter struggled to get up-to-date information for the Calendar section of the website.

Despite the change of location of the Fortrose Market, no new leaflets were thought to be necessary.
	

	8. Food and Growing
	Anne thought that the stock level of Grow North Guides could be just two old spiral bound versions and two books.  She would find out what stock Andy Dorin had.  

All agreed more copies were required. Was it time for a reprint or an updated version?

Julie agreed to ask Marcia whether she thought an updating was achievable and worthwhile.

Julie agreed to get a range of quotes from Big Sky for different print runs and also to find what might be the cost of “Print on Demand” from other suppliers.

Way forward to be decided at the next Admin Meeting.
	JG

JG

	9. Repair/recycling
	Julian reported that following a successful meeting with two office bearers of the Black Isle Men’s Shed, the Chairman wrote to say that there were a number of reasons why the club could not partner a potential recycling/repair event at their premises in the Sea Scout hangar at Avoch.  While not ruling out some future collaboration the Chairman declined to help for any events this year.
	

	10. Munlochy-Avoch Bike Route
	Anne Thomas said that the May 1 deadline was achieved for a proposal supported by Sustrans for a £58k technical study for two potential routes linking Munlochy and Avoch.  Despite the active support and letter written to James Grant of Roskill by Gordon Adam (Highland Councillor) there was still total resistance to the direct route by the landowner.  An alternative longer and hillier route was included for the technical study.

Anne was congratulated in meeting the deadline and all hoped a change of attitude would prevail.  Thanks also to Martin Sherring and Bo (from Sustrans) who worked hard for this submission.
	

	11. Drastic Plastic
	It was noted that Freya and Duncan were to be present at the Inverness Science Festival event in the Leisure Centre, Bught Park on 11 May and Drastic Plastic would attend.
	

	12. Next meetings
	Tuesday 11 June 7.30 pm Anne’s

Thursday August 8 7.30pm Peter’s
	

	13. AOCB
	Anne reported that Tulloch Homes would find space for a pocket orchard in their developments at North Kessock

Culbokie Community Trust thanked TBI for loan of AV equipment.


Martin stated that the Pebble Trust would have a presence at the Housing Expo at the Inverness Ice Rink on Saturday 11 May.  There was space for TBI if the stall could be populated.  AT agreed to set up and Marj Donaldson could help from 1200.  Vanessa was interested in the event but only to hear the range of speakers, of whom Martin was speaking on the Pebble Trust book on Sustainable Renovation. 
	



